
Dress Code 

Club matches – When representing the club in friendly matches or 

national/county team events, we expect players to wear a Bromsgrove club 

shirt and currently either grey or white below the waist (but see separate 

sheet ‘Club Kit’) dependent upon the dress code noted on the nomination 

form or as directed by the rules of the competition. 

Other Play – This includes roll ups, internal league play and club 

competitions up to the finals. We have implemented a relaxed dress code 

that allows players to choose what they wear. We trust and encourage 

members to dress appropriately for taking part in a game of bowls. Wearing 

your club shirts for any of these game types is entirely appropriate but 

certainly not compulsory. 

We will still ask members to wear club shirts when playing in club finals as 

we publish photographs of the event in the club and on the website as well 

as hoping to stream some of the finals. 

Footwear – The bowling carpet is an extremely expensive piece of kit. We 

need to look after it carefully. All players must wear either regulation 

bowling shoes or flat soled shoes or plimsolls. Shoes should be put on after 

entering the club and removed before leaving – this will reduce the risk of 

stones, grit or other unwanted mess finding its way onto the green. 
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